PRAIRIE DuLONG TOWNSHIP

6933 Robinson School Road

Freeburg, IL 62243

Phone/FAX: (618) 539-0182

The regular monthly meeting of the highway commissioners of the State of Illinois, County of St. Clair, and Township of Prairie Du Long was held in the office of the town clerk at the Prairie Du Long Township Office Building on June 13, 2023 at 7:30 P.M.

Supervisor Mike Karban cailed the meeting to order and the Piedge of Allegiance was recited by those present.

Mike Karban, Township Supervisor, presided over the meeting. Trustees John Kaiser, Dean Skaer, Kyle Row, Tim Lubenkov, Road Commissioner Gilbert Birkner and Township Clerk Dana Mehrmann were present.

Supervisor Karban asked the Clerk to read the minutes from the previous meeting. Mr. Karban asked for questions or comments regarding the minutes. Tim Lubenkov motioned to accept the minutes as read. Kyle Row seconded the motion. Motion PASSED.

Three (3) guests attended the meeting Kathy Tullock, Mark Tullock, and Mike Tullock.

The bills against the Township were presented by the Supervisor, reviewed by the trustees and paid.

The bills against the Road District prepared by the Road Commissioner were presented by the Supervisor, discussed and paid.

SUPERVISOR'S REPORT

- Supervisor Karban received notice from the Illinois Department of Revenue in regards to the reallocation
 of funds in FY24. In short, the revenue received as Personal Property Replacement Tax Allocation will be
 substantially less and those funds will be reallocated to Local Government Distribution fund.
- Per last decennial committee meeting, Mr. Karban recommended using prairiedulongtwp.il.gov as the township's website.
- The Township's insurance coverage is being renewed with Toirma.

HIGHWAY COMMISSIONER'S REPORT

- Wildwood bids for Live Oak are scheduled to be opened on June 20.
- Hanks will be looking at the culvert where the hole has developed in a wildwood resident's yard.
- The circle drive on Cemetery Rd was approved. Two culverts will be installed and the owner will be responsible for \$500 of the cost.
- Mr. Birkner has been working with the Ford dealer in Greenfield and plans to purchase a new truck next year and will look at a possible tractor for this fiscal year.
- He also contacted Millstadt township in regards to the culvert on Lehr Rd. They too were interested in replacing it and together we will work with the county moving forward.
- Gilbert also plans to hire them to cut back some tree's on Klein Rd once they are fully staffed.

CLERK'S REPORT

• The Township's annual audit has begun using Dale Guebert, CPA's services.

OTHER REPORTS

Unfinished Business:

- Budgets were distributed for the fiscal year beginning March 1, 2023 through February 29, 2024.
- Supervisor Karban reported on his budget.
 - o Call for Roll was taken for approval and the new budget was signed by those present.
- Commissioner Birkner reported on his budget.
 - o Call for Roll was taken for approval and the new budget was signed by those present.
- All trustees voted yea and the Road and Bridge Budget as well as the Town budget were approved to be filed.

Under new business:

Public Comment:

None

There being no other business to be conducted a motion to adjourn was made by Dean Skaer. Kyle Row seconded the motion. Motion PASSED.

Respectfully submitted, Dana Mehrmann, Township Clerk

Mike Karban, Supervisor

Kyle Row, Trustee

Dana Mehrmann, Township Clerk

Tim Lubenkov, Trustee

Dean Skaer, Trustee